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    New Durham

Minutes
Planning Board

December 7, 2010
Chair Paul Raslavicus called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.

Roll Call:   Paul Raslavicus (Chair), Bob Craycraft (Vice-Chair), David Bickford (Selectmen’s Representative), Scott Drummey, Dot Viesel, and Jeff Kratovil (Alternate).

Public Input: Chair Raslavicus asked if there was any public input. There was none.

Atkinson:  David Allen announced that Mr. Atkinson had requested that his public hearing be continued until the January meeting. Scott Drummey moved to continue the Atkinson hearing until January 3, 2011. Dot Viesel seconded. Approved unanimously with no abstentions.

Capital Improvement Plan: Scott Drummey, the planning board representative to the Capital Improvement Subcommittee reported on the development of the updated plan. Scott told the board that the subcommittee had spent several meetings reviewing and updating the plan.  Mr. Drummey reported that new numbers had just been delivered to the committee by the highway department. These new numbers reflect the increased cost of higher emissions standards for highway vehicles. Other than a few other minor changes, the plan remains the same as in previous years.

Bob Craycraft moved to approve the capital improvement plan and to send it on to the budget committee and the board of selectmen. David Bickford seconded. The motion was approved unanimously with no abstentions.
Subdivision Regulations: Paul Raslavicus walked the board through the edits he proposed for the subdivision regulations. The primary purpose of his edits is to make him the sections regarding Conceptual Consultation and Design Review more easily understandable by grouping as much information as possible about Conceptual Consultation, and about Design Review process and traditional and open space consultation. The board reviewed Mr. Raslavicus proposals and agreed that they made the regulations easier to understand.

The board agreed they wanted to review the changes one more time before sending them to public hearing. They asked Mr. Allen to correct and clean up the changes they have made from Mr. Raslavicus draft for their next meeting. At that time, they hope to be able to vote to send the subdivision regulation edits to public hearing.

Storm water ordinance: Bob Craycraft had prepared edits to three parts of the zoning ordinance to bring them into compliance with the new stormwater management ordinance. The consultants who worked with the planning board to the stormwater management ordinance had identified these edits. They make no substantive changes to the ordinance but they ensure consistency in all parts of the zoning ordinance. Mr. Craycraft walked the board through his proposals. No major concerns were noticed.

Authority to require design review:  As the board worked on revisions to the subdivision regulations, they noticed that the board has the authority to require a design review stage for open space subdivisions, but it does not have that authority with traditional subdivisions. Bob Craycraft presented a draft of conditions in a proposed subdivision that would trigger the authority for the board to require a design review stage in a traditional subdivision. This would require an amendment to the zoning ordinance. The board discussed Mr. Craycraft's suggestions and modified a few of them. They agreed by consensus that the remaining conditions should be proposed at town meeting as a zoning amendment. They asked Mr. Allen to prepare the wording to make them into a zoning amendment. 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:14 PM

Respectfully submitted,

David Allen
Land Use Administrative Assistant
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